
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER THE FORMATION OF 
UNDERGROUND UTILITIES DISTRICTS 

FOR MISSION BOULEVARD, VALLEY BOULEVARD, AND BEECH AVENUE 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the Board 
of Supervisors (Board), on Tuesday, May 20, 2025, at 10:00 a.m. in the Chambers 
of the Board of Supervisors, County Government Center, 385 North Arrowhead 
Avenue, First Floor, San Bernardino, California, to consider the proposed formation 
of the following underground utilities districts (“Districts”): 

1. Mission Boulevard Underground Utilities District, located from Central 
Avenue to Benson Avenue, within the unincorporated area of Montclair, in San 
Bernardino County; 

 
2. Valley Boulevard Underground Utilities District, located from Cedar Avenue 

to Spruce Avenue, within the unincorporated area of Rialto, in San Bernardino 
County; and 

 
3. Beech Avenue Underground Utilities District, located from Fontana Avenue 

to Merrill Avenue, within the unincorporated area of Fontana, in San Bernardino 
County. 

The formation of the proposed Districts aims to enhance public safety, 
improve the aesthetic quality of the community, and increase the reliability of 
utility services by converting overhead electric and telecommunication lines to 
underground facilities. The Districts will be at no cost to the County or to the 
property owners, under the California Public Utilities Commission Rule 20A 
Program. 

On April 29, 2025, the Board adopted Resolutions, stating its intention to 
form the Districts pursuant to San Bernardino County Code (Ordinance No. 2346) 
and setting a public hearing to consider the formations of the Districts for May 20, 
2025. A copy of the resolution for each proposed district is attached hereto as 
Attachment A. 



At the hearing, the testimony of all interested persons or taxpayers for or 
against the establishment of the Districts will be heard and considered. Any 
interested person desiring to make oral protest for or against the proposed 
formation of Districts may do so by appearing at the hearing and requesting to be 
heard. Written protests to the formation of the Districts may be filed with the Clerk 
of the Board prior to the public hearing or may be submitted during the public 
hearing. 

For additional information, please contact San Bernardino County 
Department of Public Works - Transportation at (909) 387-7910. 
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